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Superintendent's Message 

Emilie Knisley
 

Emilie Knisley has been 
superintendent since July 1, 
2018. Prior to working at 
OESU, she was the 
superintendent at Blue 
Mountain. Prior to that she 
was a principal, middle and 
high school English teacher, 
as well as a park ranger for 
the State of Vermont. Emilie 

is also a faculty member at Castleton University 
where she teaches school law in the graduate 
program. 

This year’s departmental goals are: 
ǒ Work with all Board chairs to set up uniform 

preparation protocols for meetings 
throughout the supervisory union.  Arrange 
training for district and SU Boards on 
effective board operations  

ǒ Develop uniform systems, schedules and 
reports for financial reporting and budgeting 
throughout the supervisory union.  

ǒ Develop opportunities for the Leadership 
Team, district Boards and SU Board to build 
relationships and increase support for the 
SU as a system.  

ǒ Integrate and align the following operational 
systems throughout the SU: calendars, 
technology, and evaluation of employees.   

ǒ Develop and implement a supervisory union 
wide curriculum and assessment system. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bruce Williams
 

Reversing the words of the 
Beatles, "You say Hello and 
I say Goodbye."  In this 
introductory newsletter, we 
at the Central Office are 
saying hello, but as 
planned, Bruce is retiring at 
the end of this year after 46 
years in the profession: 21 
years as a classroom 
teacher, 15 years as a 
Principal in Hanover, NH.; 

five years as a Vermont Superintendent of Schools, 
and now three years helping out in Orange East. 
When Bruce signed on as Interim Assistant 
Superintendent just over two years ago, he did not 
think he would have a three year run, but the people 
here are great and the work is compelling. 
 
At the SU level, Bruce has enjoyed working with a 
superior team that works hard, helps each other 
and genuinely enjoys the process of envisioning an 
even more productive future.  All of us are 
supported by a cadre of dedicated, unselfish school 
board members who care deeply about the children 
and our communities.  
 
Business Matters 
Linda Metcalf 

 

Linda Metcalf is the 
new Business Manager 
who joined OESU in 
October 2020.  Prior to 
working at OESU, Linda 
was the Director of 
Radiation Oncology at 
Dartmouth-Hitchcock 
Medical Center where 
she also performed 
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